

## Tuesday, March 8, 2022

## PUBLIC MEETING Child Care Facility Business Licence Application

Notice is hereby given that a Public Meeting of Council will be held on Tuesday, March 8, 2022, commencing at 5:00 pm in the Skyline Meeting Room of the District Hall located at 355 West Queens Road.

Due to renovations of the Council Chambers this meeting will be held in a hybrid format with a combination of electronic participation by all members of council and staff and either inperson or electronic participation by the public. The public are invited to attend at the Skyline Meeting Room at the District Hall where they will be able to see and hear the entire proceedings and, at a minimum, the Municipal Clerk, or designate, will be in attendance.

Due to a public health order, face masks are required to be worn at all times by all persons attending the meeting.

The purpose of the Public Meeting is to enable all interested residents an opportunity to express their views with respect to the issuance of the proposed child care facility business licence at 953 East 13<sup>th</sup> Street to amend the current Group Child Care (30 months to School Age) licence from 8 children to 18 children.

Public input, both in-person and virtually, will be facilitated by signing up in advance prior to 3:00 pm, Tuesday, March 8, 2022 by contacting the Municipal Clerk at <a href="mailto:signup@dnv.org">signup@dnv.org</a>. Speakers will then be contacted by the Municipal Clerk with instructions on how to participate either virtually or in-person. If time permits, the Mayor will ask for any additional speakers from the virtual and in-person galleries. There will be no in-person signup of public input speakers.

The public may also observe this meeting by viewing online at <a href="https://dnvorg.zoom.us/j/67910218298">https://dnvorg.zoom.us/j/67910218298</a> or by phone by dialling 1-778-907-2071 and entering webinar ID 679 1021 8298.

The agenda for this meeting will be available at dnv.org/council after 10:00 am on Tuesday, March 1, 2022.

As a reminder, you may contact Mayor and Council at any time on any topic at council@dnv.org.

Genevieve Lanz

Deputy Municipal Clerk

Posted this 1st day of March, 2022